
Shirley/Papanui Community Board Agenda 1 September 2004 

23. PROPOSED NEW RIGHT OF WAY NAME 
 

Officer responsible Author 
Environmental Services  Manager Bob Pritchard , DDI 941-8644 

 
 The purpose of this report is to obtain the approval of the Board to a proposed new right of way name 

for a new subdivision in the Papanui Ward. Name approvals are delegated to Community Boards. It is 
important that approved names will not duplicate or be similar to existing names. 

 
 M & J Downs  29 Dunlops Road and 88 Lower Styx Road 
 
 This is a rural zoned subdivision, creating seven new allotments. The allotments will gain access from 

Lower Styx Road via a long formed and sealed right of way off Lower Styx Road. The applicants 
intend building stone walls at the entrance to the right of way to enhance the appearance from the 
road.  The subdivision borders the Windsor Golf Course, and to reflect this, the owner’s have 
proposed the name Old Windsor Lane for the right of way.  It is an older area, the major proportion of 
the land being subdivided, was created on Deposit Plan 2769 in June 1909. The length of the name 
will not create a problem for mapping companies, being situated in an area where there are few other 
roads to clutter the map. The owners believe the name will add a little character to the area. 

 
 Staff 
 Recommendation:  That the Board consider the name Old Windsor Lane as proposed, 

and approve it if deemed suitable. 
 
 Chairperson’s 
 Recommendation:  That the staff recommendation be adopted.  
 
 


